
Can you believe another year is over? What an exciting year we have had and what a great month
ahead of us. I hope you have had a great year and are looking forward to a wonderful summer.
Thank you for all your volunteer hours and what you have done for Extension Service. You also
do so much for our community, and we can only tell others about what you have done if you let

us know your activities. I appreciate each of you and being a homemaker. Let us try to recruit
some new homemakers in the coming year to enjoy our activities and fun. Thanks for being a

Homemaker. 
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Annual Meeting

June 24th

Be sure to purchase your tickets at the Extension
Office. You will want to have representatives from
your club to decorate your table for the big event.
The fire station will be open after 9 am for you to

select the type of table you want for your club and
to decorate your own table. Mailbox members, we
want you to have a table too, so you will have one

to decorate as well. 
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We had 19 bodies praticipate at the Lake Cumberland
Extension Homemakers Area Meeting that was held in

Adair County. The Extension room had beautiful
decorations and the food was delicious. Mary Ellis and

Sheilah Childers serve on the Lake Cumberland Extension
Homemaker Council. Lake Cumberland has 1067 members.

125 homemakers and guests were present. 

Mary Ellis, Sheilah Childers and Susan Hansford attended our State
KEHA Meeting in Bowling Green. It was a great meeting with lots of
“learning” going on. Nancy Kincaid’s, oil painting of the girl received a
blue ribbon; Janet Moran’s, hand loom scarf, and Karen Thrasher’s, quilt
won blue ribbons. You can view our entries in last month’s homemaker
letter. We had 15 quilt blocks donated to the State Meeting. Pulaski’s
quilt blocks were beautiful. One quilt block sold for $120 and was
purchased by our Susan Hansford. Our Pulaski Homemakers were
recognized for giving money to the Ovarian Screening Program. 100% of
our homemakers had donated to the project, with the State Donation
being $47,000. 

**Next year’s State meeting will be held at the Hyatt in Lexington, KY

Area Meeting

T.J. Adkins, our Ag Agent, is a wonderful silent
homemaker. T.J. is shown helping our President Mary

Ellis, our Vice President, Sheila Adams and Janna
Brown, Just Among Friends President, grill

hamburgers for our council meeting. This was our last
council meeting of the year. Council minutes are

enclosed.

Council Meeting

We could cheer ourselves

with a pat on the back

State KEHA Meeting



The Pieceful Quilters were the recipients of one of the 6 grants given away by our Area
Council. The Hinkle Belle Homemakers and Meadowlarks won grants last year, and displayed

posters of what they had used their grants for. Our Pulaski County Homemakers were
recognized for 100% of their members donating to the Ovarian Cancer Program.

Pulaski County Fair
July 15th-20th

Update information for the County Annual Meeting from
New Business on the Homemakers Council Meeting (Each
club bring a basket filed with goodies that members can buy
tickets to win. Basket should be worth at least $25. List
items in the basket on the basket. Bring items you don’t use
at home for Silent Auction. Do not buy something! Bring
these to the office by June 21st, so they will be ready for
people to make a bid on the item when they arrive at the
meeting. 

Annual Meeting 

Update!

Council Members
 hard at work
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Get those items ready to enter the fair! You receive
money with your ribbons. Fresh produce, canned goods,
baked goods, cultural art items. The Fair Catalogue will
be out in July, but it doesn’t change a lot each year. You
can enter one item in all categories. 

What’s Happening January 17th
2025

Issue No. 7

During the Area Meeting: Russell County won the name tag contest. The Name Tags for Pulaski
County were beautiful, but Russell County won with their “Basket of Flowers” with their name

attached. Pam Surber was the winner of the Door Prize. One person from each of the counties in
attendance won a door prize. 
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Issue No. 7

During the Area Meeting: Russell County won the name tag contest. The Name Tags for Pulaski
County were beautiful, but Russell County won with their “Basket of Flowers” with their name

attached. Pam Surber was the winner of the Door Prize. One person from each of the counties in
attendance won a door prize. 

Homemaker Lesson
2024-2025

Attention Homemakers

All our homemakers are encouraged to step up and accept a leadership role! All of you work so hard

and donate your time and would make great leaders. Just step forward and volunteer to serve as an

officer.

Many of you have forgotten to submit your volunteer hours to the person who oversees the volunteer

credits. If you have more than 500 hours you receive a certificate and if your club has more than 1000

hours your club receives a certificate. Some of you just forgot last year to submit your numbers. Please

try to get your hours in this year. You can count the hours you attend all club meetings, homemakers

included, volunteer your time at school or other places, teaching classes for which you do not get paid,

etc. We are looking forward to your hours donated this year. Do not forget to count your time

planning your club work, driving to your meetings, writing your minutes. They all add up. 

August: “Composition in Photographs.” Delyn Gentry

September: Self-Care, Self-Pampering, Self-Personality Test. Edith Lovett

October: Healthy Eating Around the World. Debbie Messenger

November: County Choice. ‘Most Clubs party in December’

December: Mail Out for your January Meeting.

January: for your February Meeting: How to Get Out of Mealtime Rut. Leah Cardwell

February: People Learn with Purpose: Understanding Learning Styles. Christy Stearns

March: Indoor Air Quality. Katelyn Squares.or “Using Your Air Fryer”

April: Garden Safety. Debbie Shepherd

May: “Using Your Air Fryer.” Megan Gullet. You may not meet in June and would like this as your

March leader lesson. 

For June we do not have a Lesson Leader Training. Enclosed is a lesson on “Ticks” which will

be your lesson for June, and our mailbox members. Lots of our homemakers are hikers, flower

garden and yard workers, and love to be outside. We also have lots of pets that can get ticks on

them and transport the tick inside. This is good information for everyone, since ticks seem to be

in abundance this year.  (Lesson attached)



  “Beware of the Tick”
 In Kentucky, they can be found in areas of tall grass and meadows. 

 

GULF COAST TICK FEMALE (LEFT) AND MALE (RIGHT)

Protecting Yourself, Others, and Pets

Significant increases in wildlife populations, expanded ranges of some tick species, development of housing in rural

areas, and the popularity of hiking and ecotourism have increased the potential for people to encounter ticks.

Awareness and use of preventive measures to reduce exposure while working outdoors or enjoying outdoor

activities are keys to reducing tick bites. Use repellents and check yourself frequently for ticks while and after

being in areas where they may be active.

The best strategy to reduce the potential of contracting tick-borne diseases is to avoid tick bites.

Here are some tips: 

• Avoid walking through uncut fields, brush and other areas likely to harbor ticks. Walk in the center of mowed

trails to avoid brushing up against vegetation.

• Use a repellent that contains 20 to 30 percent DEET on exposed skin. Always follow product instructions.

• Use products that contain permethrin to treat clothing and gear, such as boots, pants (especially cuffs), socks and

tents.

• Tuck long pants into your socks and boots. Wearing light-colored pants makes ticks easier to see.

• In areas where there are ticks, check yourself, children and other family members for ticks every 2 to 3 hours and

upon returning home from hikes and outdoor activities. Examine behind ears, hair, neck, legs and around the waist.

• If you let your pets outdoors, check them often for ticks. Ticks can “hitch a ride” on your pets but fall off in your

home before they feed. Tick collars, sprays, shampoos, or monthly “top spot” medications help protect against ticks.

How to Remove a Tick Safely

Step 1: Use fine-tipped tweezers to grasp the tick as close to the skin's surface as possible. The goal is to remove the

entire tick including its head and mouth.

Step 2: Pull up with steady, even pressure. do not twist or jerk the tick.

Step 3: Clean the bite area and your hands with rubbing alcohol, iodine soap, or soap and water.

A feeding tick holds itself in place by barbed mouthparts and a type of glue. Grasp it with fine-point tweezers as

close to the skin as possible. Pull it straight out gently but firmly. Do not twist or jerk the tick during removal.

Afterwards, wash the bite area and your hands thoroughly with soap and water and apply an antiseptic to the bite

site. 

Tick-Borne Diseases Reported in Kentucky:

 

Rocky Mountain Spotted Fever (Spotted fever rickettsiosis)

Typical symptoms include fever, headache, abdominal pain, vomiting, and muscle pain. A rash also may develop.

The rash is characterized by small, flat, pink, non-itchy spots that first appear on the wrists, forearms, and ankles

and gradually spreads towards the trunk of the body. Rocky Mountain spotted fever can be a severe or even fatal

illness if not treated in the first few days of symptom onset. Reservoir animals include deer mice, meadow voles,

and other small mammals. Dogs are susceptible to infection, but the disease is rarely diagnosed in cats.

June
JuneLESSON



Lyme Disease

Caused by a bacterium transmitted by the bite of infected blacklegged ticks. In most cases, the tick must be attached

for several hours before transmission occurs. A characteristic bulls-eye rash may accompany the typical flu-like

symptoms in early stages of infection. If not treated, Lyme disease can spread to the heart, nervous system, and

joints. In some cases, after treatment, persons can continue experiencing symptoms through a condition called Post-

Treatment Lyme Disease Syndrome (PTLDS). White-footed mice are an important reservoir of the disease.
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